
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

CORPORATE RESOURCES OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 23 JUNE 2005

                                                                                                                                                                                                       

CROS.57/05
DRAFT CAPITAL STRATEGY 2006/07 – 2008/09

The Head of Finance reported (FS.3/05) on the Council's Draft Capital Strategy 2006/07 – 2008/09.  She informed Members that the Capital Strategy was a key policy document, which provided guidance on the Council's Capital Programme and the use of capital resources and was a key element in the Council's budget processes.  She highlighted the main changes in the Strategy, which related to the proposed key priorities for Carlisle over the next three years of Carlisle – The Learning City and Cleaner, Greener and Safer.  She also highlighted the proposal to establish a Capital Programme Board during 2006/07, which it was proposed would take the lead on prioritisation of investment and the monitoring, and evaluation of schemes.

Members in considering the report questioned the Head of Finance on the impact of the January Floods on the Council's Capital Strategy for 2006/07 – 2008/09, the make-up of the proposed Capital Programme Board and the criteria which would be addressed in increasing the level of Council borrowing.  

The Head of Finance commented that the Council had set aside £1m to deal with the impact of flooding and whilst a number of capital schemes had been affected the Council's insurances and the funding set aside were currently felt to be sufficient.  

The Head of Finance further commented that the establishment of a Capital Programme Board was currently being considered but details as to membership had not been not finalised.  There was still some consideration as to whether the Board should be an Officer Board or should have Member representation.  The Head of Finance also commented that with regard to increased levels of borrowing, the Council would be guided by a series of prudential indicators including the impact of increased borrowing on Council Tax.

RESOLVED – (1)  That the Draft Capital Strategy, as attached to Report FS.3/05, be received and noted.

(2)  That the Executive be requested to consider the make-up of the proposed Capital Programme Board, with a recommendation from the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee, that it would be appropriate to include non-Executive Members on that Board.







